## DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES CHILDREN'S DIVISION

P. O. BOX 88

JEFFERSON CITY, MISSOURI

May 22, 2008

## <u>MEMORANDUM</u>

## MEMORANDUM FOR ALL CHILDREN'S DIVISION STAFF

FROM: JIM HARRISON, DEPUTY DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: Lives Under Construction Boys Ranch

296 Boys Ranch Road Lampe, MO 65681 417-779-5374

DVN:

The purpose of this E-mail memorandum is to notify staff that, effective immediately, Lives Under Construction Boys Ranch has been removed from voluntary intake suspension and may resume intake of new residents. Lives Under Construction Boys Ranch was placed on voluntary intake suspension on March 7, 2008, due to an investigation with a finding of medical neglect. However, since that time, the Lives Under Construction Boys Ranch Board of Directors has implemented an acceptable corrective action plan. Lives Under Construction Boys Ranch can accept up to twentynine (29) males, ages seven (7) to seventeen (17) years. Lives Under Construction Boys Ranch does not have a residential treatment contract with the Children's Division, therefore, Lives Under Construction Boys Ranch does not provide residential treatment services to children in the custody of the Children's Division.

Please contact Fred Proebsting, State Supervisor, Residential Program Unit, at 573-751-8926, if you have any questions or comments regarding this matter.

JH:JR:ah